
Parent Newsletter ï Term 3 
Week 9:  Wednesday 18th September, 2019 
  
 

Kia ora koutou  
 
I really enjoyed Monday nightôs course choice evening as I had many great conversations with students 
and their parents, and they could see the value in what weôre doing as a school. If you missed the 
evening, youôll probably need to contact us for help with sorting options: it really helps everyone if we 
can make good choices now, as we can then try to staff the school according to student needs. This 
year, weôve been working with John Paul II High School and Te Kura (Correspondence School) to try to 
make the most of timetabling and possible collaboration for student benefit. 
 
Next Friday it looks likely weôll see a Student Strike for Climate. Legally this canôt be an approved 
absence, but that isnôt the point - the students who are genuinely participating are saying clearly that 
they are sufficiently concerned about our societyôs direction and the impact weôre having on their 
futures that they are prepared to get organised and take the time to make their point. I support what 
they are doing, in that they are peacefully articulating their well-founded concerns and it is my hope that 
us adults will listen. What I wonôt tolerate is any students ñjumping on the bandwagonò and taking the 
day off for their own purposes: this devalues the genuine student strike efforts and is just truancy. 
 
Before the end of this term, Thursday 19th September, we have a WhǕnau hui about a possible MǕori 
pathway, a strategy meeting about the community culture concerns (we hope to have some actions in 
place for next term) and a website redevelopment workshop. Our schoolôs vision is to be ñthe heart of 
learning in our thriving communityò and these pieces of work are important to take us towards that 
vision.  
 
Congratulations to Jessica Boyd who has been accepted 
to join the New York Junior Science Academy, one of only a 
few students in New Zealand. 
 
Noho ora mai 

Noho ora mai 
Mr England 
Principal 

 
 
Slow it down in the Bus Bay! 
A reminder about the speed limit through 
the internal street by our new gym. 
This is being ignored and we have 
concerns about someone being hit. 
  

Important Dates 
¶ Thursday 19 September: 
Whanau hui: MǕori 
Pathway, 5-7.00pm in Te 
Whare Akoranga. 

 

Whatôs insideé 
¶ Front page: From the 

Principal. 

¶ Page 2: School Calendar / 
GHS PTA meetings. 

¶ Page 3: Student 
Achievements. 

¶ Pages 4-6: School News / 
Measles Fact Sheet. 

¶ Page 7: Careers Education. 

¶ Page 8: Sporting News. 
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School Calendar 
 
 

September 

Thursday 19 September Whanau Hui: MǕori Pathway, 5-7.00pm, Te Whare Akoranga. 

Tuesday 24 September  LATE START. 9.00am Period 1. 

Wednesday 25 September 
¶ Itinerant Music Evening, Greymouth High School, 7-8.30pm in 

Drama Room. 
¶ WCSS Senior Volleyball. 

Thursday 26 September 
¶ MSA end of Term 3 Parent Evening, 6-7.00pm. 

¶ GEO111 Franz Trip. 

Friday 27 September End of Term 3. 

October 

Monday 14 October Start of Term 4. 

 
 
Student Absences:  0800 GREYHIGH (0800 473 944)    
 

Email: attendance@greyhigh.school.nz 
 

Uniform Shop Hours 
1.45pm to 4.45pm ï Tuesday and Thursday. 

 

 

Greymouth High School Parent Teacher Association Meetings 
Come and join us. We warmly welcome and invite our parents/caregivers along to 
the Greymouth High School PTA meetings.  
Meetings are held every 2nd Wednesday of each month, except during school 
holidays, @ 7.00pm in the staffroom.  
 

Dates are as follows unless otherwise advised: 
 
October ï No meeting, school holidays.           13 November            December TBC 
 

     

 
 

  

mailto:attendance@greyhigh.school.nz
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Student Achievement 
 

Principalôs Awards 
This is an accumulative list of all students who have achieved Principalôs Awards this year. Recent awards are in 
bold. 
 

Year 9 
Destiny Harris x 2 Alex McCallum Isaiah Sheehan-Priest Levi McMillan 

Noah Jacobs Mate Papa Mya Robson Konnah Hawkins 

Cam Dickey Sean Bain Shannon Goldwater x 2 Jamie Te Tau 

Cohen Blyth Jessie Baatjies Caity Grant-Hows Max Welsford 

Wil Van der Geest x 2 Josh Costello Kaede Cowan Kaleb Holdem 

Nikalai Duffell Chassis Wildbore x 2 Jessica Boyd x 4 Tyrone Perring 

Emily Ross x 2 Anya Williams Miller Anderson Caitlin Williams x 2 

Arly Bellis Jamielee  Sanson Isa Shahril Caleb Poulton 

Caitlyn Hamilton x 2 Bryce De Klerk Koda Henderson x 3 Lilly Shuter x 4 

Jessica Beckford x 3 Samantha Hoy x 3 Ella Mahuika x 2 Caleb Hooper x 2 

Ty Wall x 5 Charlotte Allison x 4 Liam Belcher Kaine Mallett 

Rodeshar Davidson Bridget Fowler x 2 Richard Meek x 2 Caitlyn Gallant x 2 

Year 10 
Ben Sims Jamie Christie Rianna Climo Mlambo Gerald 

Ben Birchfield Lily Mills Devon Taylor Holly Smith 

Archie Johnstone Ben Oates x 2 Sam Harris Kaia Beal 

Jamie Meihana-Whittle Archie Johnstone x 2 Liam Wilson Kate Bell 

Kyle Hsieh Tairyn Romana Jessica Stechman Collin Maritz 

Calib Arneson Ella Beirne Tasman Cook Tierley Wilson 

Lillie Bennett-Dewhurst Matthew Davey Jayden Topliss Dillon Cooksley 

Kaley Christie x 4 Finn Elford x 2 Finlay Brown x 3 Kaylee Stone x 4 

Fern Richards Catrin Grant x 4 Prakriti Dhakal Adrian Bullimore x 2 

Seetai Barrow x 3 Hayley Howard x 2 Siobhan Ellis x 3 Sophie Donaldson x 2 

James Crooks x 2 Jack South Jimmy Gully Blake Evans 

James Froom Shialla Steel x 2 Paris Jackson-Roberts x 2 MacKenzie Hallberg x 2 

Kobe Hewison x 2 Jahvarn Dunlea Kayne Wall Eilish Morgan x 2 

Liliana Smit x 3    

Year 11 

Peter Bradley-Kee Courtney Coram Max Fountain Georgia Milne 

Hamish Baker Billie-Rayne McMillan Dominic Cate x 2 Ben Ching 
 

 
Great Kiwi Competition Results 
Congratulations to the participants in the Great Kiwi Competitions for 2019 - Josh Costello (Year 9), 
Richard Meek (Year 9) and Kyle Hsieh (Year 10). Kyle deserves a special mention for gaining 
Excellence in the English competition, with a 96th percentile ranking (he achieved higher than 96% of 
New Zealand Year 10s taking part). 
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School News 
 

West Coast Special Olympics 
Last week on Thursday 12th September, 12 students took part in the West Coast Special Olympics 
Basketball event held at Westland Recreation Centre.  For the second time we were lucky enough to 
have visiting teams from Waimea College and Papanui High School attend. Other schools to attend 
were Buller and Westland High Schools who formed one team. The day begins with the reading of the 
Oath ñLet me win. But if I cannot win, let me be brave in the attempt.ò  
 

The students took part in a long but fulfilling day of activities.  This starts with some warm up ball skill 
drills which was run by Robbie Barrow, assisted by about twenty Year 9/10 Greymouth High School 
students who were members of the school tournament teams. 
 

The next item on the agenda were the skills session where students, in their school team, individually 
attempted pass, dribble, shoot tasks where they could gain points for their team.  The GHS helpers 
make a huge difference to support the students get, depending on individual needs. The games started 
later and were based on a round robin draw.  At one stage we had 10 of our players on the court at 
once.  Nobody cared or noticed.  They were too busy enjoying themselves. 
 

The fun, support for each other and friendly 
relationships built and renewed is a sight to see.  The 
seas part for those who need longer, and wont shoot till 
the support worker is videoing - such a hoot. 
 

It was lovely to see family come and share in the day 
and see a gym full of students enjoying themselves and 
coping with such vast numbers, noise and out of 
routine experiences. A credit to the students and the 
TAôs who were kept extremely busy supporting 
students all day and to the organisation from Graeme 
Bain, Regional Sports Coordinator, Upper South 
Island, Special Olympics New Zealand. 
 

Annette Jones 
Assistant Learning Programmes Coordinator 
 

Pictured right is the GHS team. 

 

 

New York Junior Science Academy 
Jessica Boyd (9TN) has been invited to join the Junior Academy, an elite group of problem solvers 
made up of talented students, STEM experts, and companies around the world dedicated to designing 
innovative solutions to global challenges. 
 

Jessica Boyd is one of the 1,960 students accepted from 112 countries. She will develop advanced 
research, innovation, and collaboration skills with best-in-class learning resources and leverage these 
skills to compete in 70-day challenges sponsored by industry-leading companies. 
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Science Department News   
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Careers Education & Guidance 

 

Nursing Career Options 
Students recently met with Julie Lucas, Director or Nursing 
Operations from Grey Base Hospital who talked with 
students about the nursing pathways available at the West 
Coast District Health Board. In the week following on from 
this, the students visited the hospital and met with the 
managers of the different departments. Next year we are 
looking at setting up work based training options for 
students interested in nursing or any career option 
available at the hospital. 
Pictured left to right are: Leah Stewart, Breigh Jones, Rumande 
Cilliers, Shannon Sloan, Julie Lucas, Rubie Williams and at the 
back, Millie Cropp and Rose-elle Ross. 
 

 

 

Careers - 2019 Liaison Visits and other Activities of interest 

Date Provider Venue  Time 

Wednesday 25 September Otago University ï Course Planning. Library 9.00am ï 10.00am. 

 
  


